



# Sunshine Snippets



President	Mary Speake
Past President	Christine Palmer
Vice President	Heather Shilling
Secretary	Meryl Drake
Treasurer	Marilyn Lippert

Mission Statement: The Orillia Quilters' Guild is a non-profit organization dedicated to promoting interest and excellence in quilting.

Meeting at: Royal Canadian Legion, Downstairs

Mississaga St. Orillia

Third Wednesday of the month

#### President's Message

Well ladies, we had our first Zoom Guild meeting last Wednesday and 38 of you signed in to attend!! It was nice to see everyone again as February was a long time ago.

For those of you who were not in attendance I will tell you the highlights. Debbie Hewitt did a power point presentation on making blocks with half-square triangles, and the variety of blocks you can get, by moving them around. She then demonstrated making Christmas placemats

We had thirteen entries in the President's Challenge, thank you to all the participants. Pat Hill showed pictures of each of the three winners and they are in order, Sherry Moncrief, Leslie Quinn, and Shelly Houser. Congratulations ladies!!!

Seven members submitted pictures for Show and Share. As Pat showed each picture, the person whose item it was, spoke about it, just like at our regular meetings.

We plan on having more on the agenda in our future meetings. You can join in from the comfort of your home, no time lost in traveling or having to deal with the weather. I look forward to seeing even more members attend next month's meeting which will be on the 3rd Wednesday, December 16th at 1 pm. Mark your calendars!

Mary Speake

### Membership

It is time to renew your guild membership. As we only had two meetings this year before things were locked down, the executive decided to reduce membership fees for this year to \$25.00. We are at this time unable to use the Legion for meetings but there are many expenses that still need to be paid. Many guilds are meeting successfully by Zoom with full programs. Our first guild Zoom meeting went very well and with winter coming we can look forward to meeting from the comfort of your home. Pat has set up the renewal form with instructions. Stay safe and well.

Sandy

#### ZOOM

If you have access to the internet on a computer, tablet or smart phone, you can get in our Zoom meetings. A link will be sent out a couple of days prior to the meeting date, just click on the link at the designated time and you are in!

Once you are in we will guide you with the rest.

Please join. If you know someone that doesn't have access invite them to join you.

Pat Hill

## Quilt Show

Quilt Show is cancelled.
Raffle draw will be held on May 2,2021
Continue to sell tickets and get your money and ticket stubs to Leslie
Phone first
Need more tickets phone Leslie.